STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
HOBBS DISTRICT OFFICE

c POST OFFICE BOX 1980
GARREY CARRUTHERS October 7, 1988 HOBES, NEW MEXICO 88241-1980
30VERNOR (505) 393-5161

Petroleum Production Management, Inc.
Sutton Place Building, Suite 200

P.0. Box 11320

Kansas City, MO 64112

Attn: Nancy Elgin

Re: Recompletion of Midwest State #1-J
Section 23, T10S, R33E

Gentlemen:

Your intention to plug back from the Penn to the Three Brothers
zone of the Wolfcamp was approved February 19, 1988. To date
no progress reports have been received. We presume this work
was not done. Our records indicate this well has been TA

since it was re-entered by Maurice L. Brown in 1977.

We feel any further extension of TA status is unwarranted

since the re-entry was non-productive. Therefore, as requested
in our December 15, 1987, and February 19, 1988, letters

you are requested to submit your proposed plugging procedure
within 30 days and cormence plugging operations within 90 days,
or this matter will be set for a show-causing hearing.

Very truly yours,

erry Sexton
Supervisor, District I

JS/ed

cc: Bill Groesbeck
0CD Attorney
Carl Lane Johnson



